
 

EDHA MEETING 
Monday,  

February 9th 

7:00 PM  
AT THE CLUB HOUSE 

 

Please join us! 
 
 

Please 

patronize our 

advertisers and  

tell them you saw 

their ad in the 

Sunburst! 

Deadline for March 
Sunburst: 

February 15th 
 

Sunburst Email Address: 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com 

 
Contributions Welcome!! 

 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS 

AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE 

PARTIES!!! 

$195.00 
Call Shannon McCreary 

262-7682 

El Dorado Homes Association 
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2 

 

SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD  

DISTRIBUTION SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

ADVERTISING DONA SCHERMERHORN 967-0448 

SUNBURST  
EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) 
BY THE EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE 
COMMUNICATION TO ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO 
SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS AND 
THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH ADVERTISING.  
MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT REINETTE KING 241-2683 

VICE-PRESIDENT KURT JOHNSON 946-5099 

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER PAM GONZALEZ 653-3469 

PARLIAMENTARIAN KAREN EASTERLING 817-938-1264 

AREA I ALIA GARRETT 317-8691 

AREA II KURT JOHNSON 946-5099 

AREA III KAREN EASTERLING 817-938-1264 

AREA IV KURT SCHAEFER 488-1510 

AREA V VACANT  

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

Know an El Dorado resident 
who has gone above and 

beyond?  Nominate them for 
recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any 

EDHA Board Member with 
your nominations! 

 

Repair and  
Drain Service 

Prompt Professional 
Service 

Carmichael Plumbing Co. 
655-9749 

Steve Carmichael ● Licensed Master Plumber 

mailto:EDHASunburst@gmail.com
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COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE SHANNON MCCREARY 262-7682 

CODE COMPLIANCE IRENE NUNLEY 656-4982 

C.O.P. VACANT  

LAKE JOHN EASTERLING 817-938-1204  

GROUNDS VACANT  

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL MICHELLE JOHNSON 946-5099 

SOCIAL SANDRA CARROLL 725-8549 

WELCOME WAGON ALIA GARRETT 317-8691 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
HONEY DO’S AND MORE - Let me help 

you with any project. Ceiling fans, 

wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 
reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 

 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT  
PAM SMITH, 210-656-5426, 

email pamelasmith@marykay.com, or 

shop online 24/7 at: 
www.marykay.com/pamelasmith 

El Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA 

supporter.  
 

GARDENING & MORE BY LUIS 

Lawn mowing, leaf pick up, mulching, hole 

digging, light painting, car washing and 
much more. Student prices, available 

afternoons & weekends.  

Call Luis 210-425-5840. 
 

WWII VET I do not want a hand-out.  I 

need work.  Can repair any electronic 

appliance or game, sound system or 
microphone, etc.  Free Estimate. No Fix-No 

Charge. 1960's prices plus parts.   

70 years experience!    
Please call Henry at 512-999-6372. 

 

PERSONAL HOUSE CLEANING & 
ORGANIZING - Tailored to meet your 

needs. Reliable, experienced. $75 and up. 

Call for appointment/quote. Neighborhood 

references available. 
Tiffany Jewett 

Home: 210-263-9500 

Cell: 937-654-3181 
 

P A R E N T S  N I G H T  O U T  2 / 1 4 

Every 2nd Saturday of the month, 8pm-

12am. We'll give you a chance to enjoy 
yourself out and the kids a night of fun & 

games. Ages 0-2yrs $25  3-14yrs $20. 

Free Pre-Registration required. Spaces 
limited, only 5-6 children accepted.  

Call Mrs. Z 425-5840  

Classified ads and miscellaneous 

notices are available to  

El Dorado residents for $3.00  

(approx. 25 words).  

Ads by students, age 21 and 

under, are free.  

Contact the editor at 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com  

by the 15th of the month. 

NE Side Cleanup Group 

Hello neighbors. Unfortunately mother 
nature kept us from getting together in 
January. Rain is always welcome 
though. We hope to be back at it in 
February, 2nd Saturday at 9am as 
usual. It just so happens to fall on 
February 14th, Valentines Day. Join us 
in making our lake look beautiful for 
everyone. See you all there. Please 
c o n t a c t  m e  v i a  e m a i l 
Josh.JM15@gmail.com or message 
through EDHA FB page or on the 
NextDoor App if you have questions or 
suggestions. 

Josh Mann 

tel:210-425-5840
mailto:Josh.JM15@gmail.com
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Greetings, Precious Neighbor! 
 
Good health and joy to you! We have so 
much to be thankful for, don’t we? 

Have you noticed the beautiful 
snowflakes the yarn bomber placed for 
our enjoyment on the trees by the 

clubhouse? 
THANK YOU, Jerald Hood, for serving 
very faithfully as our Cellular on Patrol 

Chairman for years. We appreciate you 
so much and sincerely regret your 
resignation. Neighbors, Cellular on 
Patrol is fascinating and you are 

wanted! Contact me for more 
information. 
I sincerely thank those of you who paid 

to have your address stenciled on your 
driveways for your patience. The paint 
does not stick in cold or damp weather, 

but know you are definitely on the list 
to have your addresses stenciled when 
possible. 
It is a gratifying to meet our advertisers 

who offer needed services and to find 
them so delightful to do business with! 
Check them out!  

It is also such a pleasure to meet new 
residents and see them begin to take 

an active part in the neighborhood! 
Neighbor, there is a place for you at the 
table! You are needed!!!  
I am excited about the creative ideas 

our board and committees have for this 
coming year! You will be hearing about 
them more each month, so take 

advantage of the opportunities 
presented and join! 
El Dorado is a very special 

neighborhood community and unique 
in many ways. Members are invited to 
a Members Only Party at the pool, 
whether they are full (pool) members or 

general members, with delicious food 
and fun for all the family! Members can 
rent the clubhouse which is highly 

popular for parties, receptions, even 
weddings! Nobody compares with El 
Dorado Clubhouse’s rates. Why not 

become a member and book your 
events now before the calendar is filled 
up? 
 

You are very special!! 
 
Reinette King 

p resident’s Notes  
By Reinette King 
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The owners of Bin There Dump That have recently joined 
the El Dorado Community and would like to introduce 

you to a cleaner, safer, more compact way to dispose of 
construction, remodeling and household debris. 

Meet Your Board: Area VI 

Hi neighbors! My name is Conrad Boeck, and I 
am currently serving as your representative 
from Area 6. My past includes working with 
computers (back when they were much larger 
than a breadbox), and owning a chicken 
ranch (no, the kind with feathers). I am finally 
retired, and now have more time for my 
hobbies like traveling, golf, bicycling, and 
tennis. 
In 1973, my wife and I moved into our home 
in El Dorado. At that time El Dorado was not 
finished yet, and I can remember our “big 
back yard” that stretched for several blocks 
east down to the railroad tracks and south to 
Leonhardt Road. I also grin when I remember 
the orange shag carpeting and dark paneling 
we had picked for our home back then when 
decorating tastes were quite different and 
very questionable. 
Sometime in 2000, I was stopped on my 
bicycle by a very persuasive EDHA board 
member who convinced me that, as a resident 
of El Dorado, I should really attend a meeting 
to see what is happening behind the scenes in 
our neighborhood. I attended the next 
meeting, saw the critical issues handled by 
the board, and shortly thereafter became Rep 
for Area 6. I had previously served on a 
couple of non-profit boards, but nothing quite 
as “close to home”, both in proximity and 
purpose. After being an Area Rep for a few 
years, I served as President of the Board from 
2004 to 2008, and then agreed to stay on as 
Area Rep if needed.  
For me, the perks of working on the Board 
include the many friendships that develop, 
and the belief that the El Dorado Association 
helps to foster a community of good 
neighbors and helps to protect the value of 
our homes.  
When you come to one of our monthly EDHA 
meetings, please say Hi. 
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Several members of the Valencia Home 
Owners Association have formed a 
beginners/novice rubber bridge group and 
are inviting more members. Players with any 
skill level are welcome, but focal point of the 
group is beginners and novices wanting to 
learn and expand skills in a friendly, learning 
atmosphere. This is not intended to be a 
duplicate, tournament group. There is no 
cost to join or play and for those wanting to 
learn the great game, lessons will be 
provided free as well. 
 
The purpose of this group is to learn and play 
sociable bridge, have fun, and to meet others 
in the neighborhood. While there are other 
bridge groups in the area, this is the only one 
focusing on beginners and novice players. 
 
Initially, we will be playing on the second 
Monday of the month at 7:00 pm at the 
Valencia Club House on El Sendero. If you 
are interested or have other questions, 
contact me, Bob Watson, at: 
 
CORRECTED email address: 
mrbeags52@yahoo.com 
(210) 650-4751 
 
Send me your name, phone number, and 
email and I will contact you for schedule/
details. 

Beginners Bridge Group 

www.eldoradoanimalhospitalsa.com 

Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

HONG KONG ISLAND CHINESE RESTAURANT 
      DINE IN OR CARRY OUT 

 

OPEN MON-SAT 11 AM – 8 PM 

 
     13032 NACOGDOCHES RD 

SAN ANTONIO TX 78217 

(210) 646-8181 
 

BRING  IN THIS AD FOR 10% OFF 

For his many years of 

service as C.O.P. Chairman. 

Hats Off To... 

Jerald Hood 
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“Your Neighborhood Optician” 
4719 CAMINO DORADO DRIVE, SUITE 1 

SAN ANTONIO, TX  78233 
(INSIDE THE SILVER OAKS DENTISTRY BUILDING)  

(210) 354-7390 

 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday  

and Friday: 

9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

We are providers for Medicare 
and many other Vision 

Insurance Plans and  
Discount Programs.  

Check our website or  
call us for details. 

WE SELL  

SAFETY GLASSES! 

Find us online at: 

www.allseeingoptical.com 

PURCHASE A COMPLETE PAIR OF EYEGLASSES  
STARTING AT $59.00! 

Thursday Thursday Monday 

*Our area is 
scheduled for 

Brush 
Collection in 

March  
and Bulky 

Trash Pickup in 
June. 
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Dear District 10 Residents, 
  
As we begin 2015 it is a good time to reflect 
on the events of last year in the district. At the 
top of my list is the ground-breaking and 
subsequent construction efforts for our new 
Northeast Senior Center. This wonderful 
facility, approved in the 2012 Bond Election, is 
set to open in the Fall of this year. Let's hope 
our weather doesn't slow down the process. In 
addition, we also successfully passed the 
hands-free ordinance that requires drivers to 
not hold onto their cell phones will driving. 
  
Last year our neighborhoods did a great job in 
supporting a number of projects and events in 
District 10. Besides turning out for the ground-
breaking ceremony for the Senior Center, 
residents attended Northeast Neighborhood 
Alliance meetings, Northeast Corridor 
(Nacogdoches and Perr in Bei tel ) 
Revitalization events, and National Night Out 
parties. Also, I personally want to thank 
our neighborhood leaders who testified before 
City Council in support of our Northeast 
Corridor Revitalization program as well as 
those who serve as members of our city's 
boards, commissions and committees, and 
everyone who stays involved in issues 
affecting our neighborhoods and City. 
  
2015 will be a very busy year for City Council. 
Not only will we be preparing for elections in 

May, we will also be voting on new police and 
fire department contracts, working on the 
2016 budget priorities, monitoring current 
bond programs (streets, drainage, libraries, 
parks, etc.), and continuing efforts to improve 
the Northeast Corridor. My office will keep 
working to bring a Major League Soccer 
(MLS) team to San Antonio and have them 
play at Toyota Field, a prime location in our 
community.  
  
As part of the May election, voters will be 
asked to approve some recommended 
changes to our City Charter. I have personally 
requested some of these changes because 
the current charter is in need of updates. 
Items will include how we fill vacancies for the 
Mayor, how we should vote on major 
programs like streetcars, possible City Council 
pay, and more. I will keep you informed on the 
various proposals now being studied by the 
City Charter Review Commission. Residents 
are encouraged to submit input on these 
amendments. 
  
Please don't hesitate to email or call the 
District 10 office if you have any questions or 
comments about any of these issues. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Councilman Mike Gallagher 
District 10  

News From District 10 

 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 

Interior and exterior painting 
 Decks and Fences 
Door replacements 

Home repairs   
Carpentry     
Drywall repair 

Free Estimates   

967-0233 
 Ask for John 
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February 2nd (Monday) 
6:30p Monday Evening Book Club 

February 5th (Thursday) 
4:00p-5:00p Lego Time 

Come be creative with Legos!  
Recommended for school-age children.  

Please note: Lego creations must stay at the library. 
February 9th (Monday) 
6:00p Gaming for Adults 

Do you know how to play Red Dragon Inn, Last Night on Earth,  
Munchkin, Fluxx or other fun games?  

If you already know how to play games like these or just want to 
learn, you are welcome to join us for our gaming nights!  

Adults only please. 
February 19th (Thursday) 

1:00p Friends of the Library Meeting 
2:00p Thursday Afternoon Book Club 

Wednesdays (Feb. 4th, 11th, 18th & 25th) 
5:00p Teen Time 

Games, books, crafts, movies and snacks...ages 13 and up. 
Thursdays (Feb. 5th, 12th, 19th & 26th) 

Story time 
10:00a Toddlers actively participate in stories, music and 

movement enhancing their social, emotional and language 
development.  Recommended for children 18 to 36 months. 

11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs that develop early  
literacy skills and foster curiosity.   

Recommended for three to five year olds. 
 

TAX SEASON! 

VITA Program (Volunteer Income Tax Assistance) offers 

free tax help to low- to moderate-income people who 

cannot prepare their own tax returns. Certified 

volunteers will be here to help prepare basic tax returns. 

Mon 12-4, Tue 10-4, Fri 10-3, Sat 10-3, and Sun 10-3 

 
Call library for details for any of the above mentioned 

programs and/or events. 
 

 34 Years Professional Experience 

 Thousand Oaks Branch Library 
4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

207-9190 
Hours of Operation 
Mon. & Wed. 12-8p 

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p February 2015 
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Can you fill in the blanks of 
these commonly used 

proverbs? (Answers below) 
  
1. A bird in the hand is worth ___ . 
2. A chain is no stronger than ___. 
3. A fool and his money ___. 
4. A rolling stone gathers  ___. 
5. All that glitters is not ___. 
6. Cleanliness is next to ___. 
7. Curiosity killed the ___. 
8. It takes two to ___. 
9. The pen is mightier than ___. 
10.Discretion is the greater part of ___. 
11.A watched pot ___. 
12.Every cloud has a ___. 
13.It ain’t over till ___. 
14.Better to be safe than ___. 
15.Strike while the ___. 
16.It’s always darkest before ___. 
17.Don’t bite the hand ___. 
18.If you lie down with dogs ___. 
19.An idle mind is ___. 
20.Where there’s smoke ___. 
21.When the cat’s away ___. 
22.What’s good for the goose is ___. 

Answers:  
1) two in the bush; 2) its weakest link; 3) are 
soon parted; 4) no moss; 5) gold; 6) godliness; 
7)cat; 8) tango; 9) the sword; 10) valor; 11) 
never boils; 12) silver lining; 13) the fat lady 
sings; 14) sorry; 15) iron is hot; 16) the dawn; 
17) that feeds you; 18) you’ll wake up with fleas; 
19) the devil’s workshop; 20) there’s fire; 21)  
the mice will play; 22) good for the gander 

Hey everybody! So it’s going to be spring 
here before you know it; we’re still moving 
along with our lake clean up every second 
Saturday of every month, albeit it’s slow-
going – it sure would be nice to have more 
of the community show up when and where 
possible, as many hands make light work…. 
But I digress. I wanted to put out a call for 
artists. 
 
Along the lake are some bus benches that 
have fallen into disrepair. John Easterling 
plans to refurbish the benches around the 
lake, and we thought it would be cool to ask 
our artistic neighbors to create a mural or 
art piece on each one.  Any and all are 
welcome. It will be fun to have our own art 
installations around the lake, and also 
dissuade vandalism – who would want to 
cover up masterpieces!? For anyone who’d 
like to participate, email dc@shortwave.net 
(that’s me), and just let me know. We will 
worry about and figure out supplies when 
the time comes. Right now, we just need 
some artists. Peace. 
 

Danielle Cunningham 

TWO STEPS 
ONE STICKER 

As a result of House Bill 2305 passed during 
the 83rd legislative session, the State of 

Texas will stop issuing inspection stickers 
and transition to a “Two Steps, One Sticker” 
vehicle inspection and registration program.  
Beginning March 1, 2015, vehicles will no 

longer be issued an inspection sticker.  
Your registration sticker will serve as a 

combined proof of registration  
and inspection.  

More information can be found at: 
www.twostepsonesticker.com 

Our good neighbors in Valencia invite you to 
subscribe to their email distribution list to receive 

timely updates from VHOA regarding happenings in 

the neighborhood and other important information 
that affects us all.  

Please email Ed Alexander at 
ed.alexander13318@att.net  

to add yourself to his email list. 

mailto:dc@shortwave.net
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It’s almost pool time!  I know it seems 

early, but the pool will be open again 
before you know it.  So here are a few 

things to think about. 
The pool will once again be offering 
private parties – at last year’s 

prices!  The first party has already been 
booked.  If you have a special event 
coming up, such as a graduation, 

birthday, anniversary, reunion or maybe 
even a bridal party, a private pool party 
is a great way to celebrate!  As we get 

closer to the end of the school year, 
please consider signing your kids up for 
the El Dorado Stingrays swim team.  We 

also will be offering swim lessons and 
adult aerobics classes. 
Last year we tried a couple of new 

things that I would like to officially add 
to the calendar this year.  They are late 
night swims and adults only night.  Both 

were lots of fun!  So when the pool 
schedule comes out, tear it out of your 

Sunburst and post it on the fridge!  The 
2nd annual Member Appreciation Party 
will also be on the calendar!  (Best 

hotdogs ever!) 
We’ll be doing photo ID’s again so watch 
you r  Sunburs t  fo r  the  pho to 

schedules.  Some of us “over 
30’s” (ahem) will not necessarily need a 
new photo.  If you fall into that category 

I will call you personally to let you 
know.  (Of course if you’d like a new 
photo taken anyway, you’re more than 

welcome to do so.) 
Please post your pool comments on our  
Facebook page...........I’m anxious to 

hear what you have to say!  See you 
soon! 
  

Michelle Johnson 

Pool Goings-On 

 

 



12 

 

2015 EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM 

Due Date: May 1, 2015 

 
Your information below will not be shared outside EDHA, but is important to credit your membership, 

and keep our directory accurate. It will also help us if we need to contact you  

with important EDHA news and events.  

 

 

Last Name:___________________________________ First Name:___________________________  

 

Spouse: ______________________________________ Telephone:___________________________  
 

Street Address:_______________________________________________________________________  

 

Email Address:_______________________________________________________________________  

 

For POOL MEMBERSHIP, please provide OTHER HOUSEHOLD MEMBERS AT THIS ADDRESS, 

and children’s ages:  
 

_____________________________ ___________________________ __________________________  

 

_____________________________ ___________________________ __________________________  
 

 General Maintenance Fee $89.00  ($99.00 after May 1) 
 

 Full Pool Membership/Maintenance $170.00  ($185.00 after May1) 
 

(Either payment may be split into 4 payments, but must be paid in full prior to use of facilities.) 

 

Please return with payment to: 
El Dorado Homes Association 

12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX 78233 

 

I have read and understand the pool rules, and acknowledge that failure by me, my family 
members or my guests to follow these rules may result in suspension of pool use.  I 
understand that EDHA is not responsible for any injury or accident incurred by anyone inside 
the pool area and I hereby absolve EDHA officers and property.  I have listed all family 
members who reside at my address. 
 
    
      
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Signed            Date 


